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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

9th October 2020



Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who care about other people’s feelings’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Oliver K.
Jackson F.
	Evelyn T.
Franklin J.
	Amelia C.
Elijah F.
	Brodie W.
Molly R.
	Molly M.
Ethan F.
	Cordell C.
Poppy P.

	Year 1
	Scarlett F.
Evie P.
	Vincent B-H.
Leonel S.
	Kobi G.
Fraser B.
	Clara J.
Isabella S.
	Emmie T.
Stanley O.
	Heidi W.
Freya C.

	Year 2
	Eva I.
Isabella D.
	Colin M.
Skylar E.
	Poppy P.
Grace W.
	Marlie C.
Joshua C.
	Inaya A.
Harry P.
	Phoebe M.
Isla S.

	Year 3
	William L.
Layla G.
	Caitlyn S.
Maddison S.
	Cruize M-F.
James K.
	Isabelle B.
Henry T.
	Thomas M.
Isla S.
	Heidi H.
Aiza K.

	Year 4
	Jacob H.
Imogen A.
	Charlie M.
Lucy K.
	Mia E.
Olivia H.
	Ethan M-C.
Harry B.
	Mia F.
William B.
	Bella W.
Freya H.

	Year 5
	Elena M.
Lucy S.
	Michael M-D.
Finn S.
	Layla W.
Rhys C.
	Jessica W.
Skylar S.
	Finlay W.
Raffy I.
	Ruby R.
Niamh D.

	Year 6
	Dexter S.
Chloe T.
	Joshua H.
Persia D.
	Charlotte S.
Lexi M.
	Cameron D.
Olivia K.
	Evie E.
Isobel L.
	Imogen K.
George C.


	Walliams
	983
	Rowling
	921

	Dahl
	964
	Cowell
	935


House captains 2020 - 2021
Congratulations to the following pupils who have been elected as House Captains for this academic year:
	Rowling
	Dahl
	Walliams
	Cowell

	Max E.
	Roxanne J
	Morgan K.
	Evie E.

	Chloe T.
	Liam C.
	Lola G-J.
	Mason S.


If you have been sent home from school to isolate due to a positive case in school:

If a class/ bubble has been sent home due to a positive case in school, the pupils are expected to self-isolate for 14 days and should not mix with other pupils/ people.  

Currently, our Year 6 pupils from Class 14 are isolating for 14 days.

Reminder: Due to the heightened restrictions in Wigan at the current time, people from two different households should not be mixing.

Covid-19 information
If you need to keep your child off school to isolate due to Covid-19, it would be helpful if you could put the following information into an e-mail and send it to school as soon as possible:
Child’s name; class;  reason for absence; person with symptoms (child or household member); date that the symptoms started; whether or not you have been for a test or are trying to get a test; results of subsequent tests.

If you are going on holiday abroad we need to know where you are travelling to and whether or not you need to quarantine upon your return.

Thank you for your ongoing support.
Covid message 

If anybody in your household has symptoms, please do not send your child into school.

If anybody in your household has a positive test, please do not send your child into school.

Stranger Danger

We are currently reinforcing the ‘stranger danger’ message in school (at an age-appropriate level) and would advise that parents reinforce this message at home. Thank you.

Home Learning Packs
The books for Home Learning were sent home this week alongside information in relation to what will happen if your child has to self-isolate. Children are expected to complete the work set whilst at home.  Thank you.

Reception New Starters September 2021
Applications for September 2021 need to be completed by 15th January 2021.

Face Masks

Reminder: we are asking parents to wear face coverings whilst on the school site for drop-off and collection times. This is to keep everyone as safe as possible.  Thank you everyone for your ongoing support.
Supervision of children at the start and end of day

Please ensure that you keep your child with you at the end of the day and ensure that they are walking around the school premises.  Some children have been running down the main path at the end of the day and we want to avoid any accidents.  Thank you.
Out of School Achievements 

Well done to Saengarun K. (C5) who passed his Stage 3 swimming and swam 10 metres.
Well done to Caiden R. (C9) who has successfully obtained his 3rd KYU (brown belt) in karate.

Well done to Leah M. who gained her orange belt (9th KYU in karate.

Best wishes,
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         
